
KCA EXECUTIVE BOARD TELECONFERENCE 12/18/12 

Meeting called to order 8:05 

Present:  Patricia Dahl, Tom Schmitt, Joe Fowler, Debbie Schultz, John Snyder, John Lampe 

Absent: Brent Cortwright and Geri Reece 

John gave treasurer’s report that was approved.  Current balance is $22,423.69 with the dues 

rebate and speedway check. 

 

Patricia discussed Washburn KCA student chapter initiatives including developing a web page 

for the chapter and putting it on the KCA website with a link to ACA and to Washburn.  Pat will 

check to see if there will be any added expenses.  This student chapter and web page will 

promote KCA and post information.  The initiative was approved. 

 

John requested the removal of the past KCA president on the website and to update the minutes 

on the website. Pat will check into this on the semester break and all of us need to check into the 

website and send ideas to Pat. 

 

John S will check into Brett Cortwright plans to continue on the board due to non-participation. 

Patricia talked more about KCA being part of the LinkedIn social/networking website and also 

suggested a KCA account with facebook.  She will be contacting board members about both 

before the next meeting. 

 

John reported the next NASCAR speedway event will be April 20-21, 2013.  He reports that we 

could earn $9/hr per participant for volunteering to check IDs and credentials as a fundraiser.  He 

will check further into this event. 

 

Tom suggested that the student chapter members discuss ideas for KCA T-shirts that have a 

professional theme to sell.  The design would be credited to the students and could possibly be 

designed by inmates in the graphic arts program.  John will check on wearing T-shirts at the 

speedway.  Pat will start student chapter meetings in January and they are looking into a 

fundraiser such as a student/faculty dodgeball and also look into guest speakers coming into the 

meetings. 

 

Tom suggested that the next teleconference focus on how the KCA chapter is moving forward 

and how we can continue to advance. 

 

Meeting was adjourned and next teleconference set for 1/8/13 at 8am. 


